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The SHPO awarded Hurricane Sandy disaster relief funds to the Greenwich Historical Society for 

the rehabilitation of a residence at 39 Strickland Road in the Cos Cob section of Greenwich. The 

project included the replacement of a slate tile roof as well as copper gutters, flashing, and 

downspouts. 

 

The house at 39 Strickland Road (a.k.a. the Magdalene Brucker House) was built in 1934 and is a 

well-preserved example of a vernacular Tudor Revival residence, with brick and stucco walls, slate 

roof, copper flashings, and gutters. The house, a rental property owned by the Greenwich 

Historical Society at the time of Hurricane Sandy, is a contributing structure in the National 

Register-listed Strickland Road Historic District. 

 


